

Family update #156

April 20, 2022

Dear family and friends,

COVID Update

We are grateful that there have been no new cases since our last update. At present two residents on the second floor and one resident on the fifth floor of Wing Kei Crescent Heights are in isolation. Except for these three individuals, all residents who tested positive for COVID have recovered well and have resumed normal dining and daily activities out of their rooms. They are very happy to meet and socialize with each other.

As a precautionary measure, all residents are required to wear a mask when they are outside of their rooms until the outbreak is declared over by the Communicable Disease Control. One-on-one rehab and recreation programs are provided for residents on outbreak units.

The last prevalent testing for residents on the units with outbreaks was on Monday, April 18. We are thankful that test results are negative. If there are no more new cases, the earliest date for the outbreak to be lifted is April 26.

Fourth Dose of COVID Vaccine

Eligible residents at Greenview Long Term Care and Supportive Living received their fourth dose (second booster) COVID vaccine today. We have arranged for residents at Wing Kei Crescent Heights to receive the vaccine on April 26, once the outbreak is lifted. Vaccination for the residents who tested positive will be arranged at a later date since there is a recommended period between testing positive and receiving the vaccine.

Family Town Hall: May 4, 2022

Our next <u>Family Town Hall</u> will be on Wednesday, May 4, 2022 at 5.30 pm. Please complete the <u>Registration Form</u> by Monday, May 2 to attend. Please include any questions that you would like discussed at the Town Hall. Please note only general questions will be answered at the meeting.

Thank You

Our sincere thanks to you for being vigilant with proper masking and hand hygiene. As the number of COVID cases is on the rise in hospitals and in continuing care centres, we continue to encourage rapid testing prior to visiting, if you have test kits at home. Let us continue to work together and do our best to protect residents and each other.

God bless and stay safe!

Anxiety weighs down the heart, but a kind word cheers it up. ~ Proverbs 12:25

With gratitude, Kathy Tam Chief Executive Officer